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Weaverham Parish Council

Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY

Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the

Environment Committee Meeting 

held at Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham

on Wednesday 8th November 2023 at 7:15pm.


Present Cllrs Roger Moss (RM) (Chairman), Jason Endress (JE), John Freeman (JF), Iain Lasseter (IL), Adrian Morgan (AM), Peter Wilkinson (PW) and Gary Williams (GW).
E27.
Public Open Forum: Members of the public requested support for their campaign to improve safety at the junction of Hefferston Rise and the A49, highlighting concerns about poor visibility, concealed warning signage, the overgrown footway and the difficulties for pedestrians in crossing the A49 to access the footway.
E28.
Attendance as noted above plus four members of the public and Cllr Gillian Edwards.  
E29.
No new Declarations of Interest were given.
E30.
Minutes of the meeting held on 6th September 2023 were approved.
E39.
It was agreed to deal with this item at this point in the meeting.  It was agreed to support residents in their efforts to meet with CWaC Highways officers to discuss their safety concerns and how these concerns may be addressed.  It was noted that the Clerk has submitted an FOI request to CWaC regarding copies of Highway Inspection reports for the past twelve months.
E31.
GW provided an update on progress with arrangements for Remembrance Sunday.  GW has liaised with the Vicar regarding the Civic Service, the Clerk has applied for road closures for the parade and booked traffic management, GW has booked the bugler and agreed a donation of £50, Church House has been booked for refreshments but some volunteers are needed to provide the refreshments on the day (JF is to approach someone and report back).  Some concern was expressed that the bugler had requested a much larger donation for next year (2024).  Wreaths have been obtained, which will be laid during the Civic Service.  The update was noted.
E32.
The Work Group to plan for the D-Day Commemoration has met.  The outline plan is to hold the events on Thursday, 6th June 2024, the actual anniversary.  All events will be during the evening beginning with a service either at the War Memorial or in the church if wet weather (this will include laying a wreath), a parade from the church via the memorial bench (where a metal or ceramic poppy will be installed) before continuing to the Community Centre for a 1940’s-themed evening of music/entertainment, concluding with lighting the beacon on Lakehouse Field and a Firework Display as a finale.  This was agreed by the meeting.
E33.
The Clerk presented a draft Environment and Youth budget for 2024/25.  This was approved and will go forward to the Finance Committee’s Budget meeting for their approval.  There was a question about the funding of the “Minicops” scheme as previously mentioned by the PCSO and it was agreed to make a donation from the Youth Budget of up to £1000 to support this.
E34.
It was agreed that the Bonfire and Fireworks event had been a great success with a large attendance, despite the wet weather.  It was noted that some damage had occurred to the field due to the waterlogged ground, which will be repaired when the field has dried out sufficiently.  The feedback on Facebook was overwhelmingly good and positive but it was noted that better communication with the football teams should be sought in future.
E35.
JE provided an update with arrangements for the Christmas Lights Switch-on, which was noted.
E36.
It was noted that progress with the former Youth Club Project had been slow since the last meeting due to other matters needing attention.  There was, therefore, little to report by way of an update.
E37.
It was noted that a public meeting had been held to discuss the lack of public toilets in the Village and IL presented some suggestions for a possible solution.  The suggestions will be further investigated and results will be reported back to the committee.
E38.
The suggested provision of a café/snack bar at Russet Road Play Park formed a part of the discussion of E37 as the two facilities may both be included in any further development.
E40.
Date of next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 7th February 2024 at 7:15pm.
Meeting closed at 8-42pm
Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Peter Wilkinson (Joint Acting Clerks)

